Public hearing on eco aspects of nuclear station put off 

By K. Ramachandran 

CHENNAI, JUNE 17. The country's first attempt to hold a public hearing on the environmental aspects of a nuclear power station, proposed at Kalpakkam, was forced to be put off following a public interest litigation contending that adequate notice was not given to the public and environmentalists. 

The Coastal Action Network (CAN), which filed the PIL, had argued that the decision of the Kancheepuram district Collector to hold the public hearing on June 15 was without jurisdiction. 

It had sought a direction to the Indira Gandhi Centre for Atomic Research (IGCAR), Kalpakkam, and the Collector, to call for a public hearing on its proposed reactor after notifying the hearing at least 30 days in advance. 

Mr. Justice P. Shanmugam, who heard the CAN's plea, passed interim orders saying that the public hearing, if held, would be without prejudice to the CAN's right to seek a fresh public hearing. 

In its petition, the CAN said the notification on Environmental Impact Assessment of Development Projects, 1994, as amended later, under the Environment Protection Act and Environment Protection Rules, stated that all nuclear projects and reactors, new or for the expansion or modernisations of existing plants, should be set up only by due procedure. Such procedure included EIA report, Environment Management Plan and details of public hearing as specified in the rules. 

Schedule IV of the notification provided for public hearings. Whoever applied for environmental clearance of such projects should submit to the State Pollution Control Board, 20 sets of the summary containing details of the projects in English and local language and any documents necessary for the PCB to form its opinion. 

Thereafter, the PCB should cause a notification in newspapers for holding a public hearing within 30 day. The persons concerned should be able to access the executive summary at the District Collectorate, local bodies or the revenue offices concerned. The intent of the provision was to involve the public in the decision making at all levels, and providing information to the public and hearing their views. 

It noted that a notification was issued on March 21 for holding the public hearing on April 21. Environmental groups, affected persons, human rights groups and those concerned about nuclear energy issues had taken interest in the subject. However, suddenly, the public hearing was cancelled, without publicity, which CAN said was a travesty of the procedure laid down. 

The Network contended that earlier this week, it heard rumours that the public hearing was to be held on June 15. It immediately wrote to the TNPCB chairperson, explaining the need to give adequate notice before holding a public hearing. 

The belated announcement, it contended, was arbitrary. Enclosing details of earlier accidents that had occurred worldwide in such fast breeder reactors, the CAN contended that such issues had to be highlighted in the public hearing. Also, the District Collector had no jurisdiction to fix the date of public hearing which was the TNPCB's duty. 

The Collector, it noted, had failed to see that the entire intent of holding a public hearing was to facilitate popular participation in environmental issues, which intent would be thwarted by inadequate publicity regarding the public hearing. 
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